Recent activity by the Officials’ Education group.

The Education & Training group of the Technical Committee last met on May 15th at Loughborough. 

A meeting with Graham Norris, which preceded the meeting came to an agreement that the Level 1 award would be addressed as a base level of Officials Education within the Elevating Athletics project. 

A request was made to gain feedback on Level 2 courses from those who had taught them, so that  any materials can be updated for the next two years.

Further Level 2 tutor  training opportunities have taken place in Leeds and Oxfordshire, and there is ongoing discussion on where and when more tutors will be needed.

A one day course for tutors at Level 3 was held recently at Alexander Stadium. Over twenty four prospective tutors worked enthusiastically with various items of technology which they will be tutoring as part of the Level 3 courses.

A date was set for future Level 3 training later in the year. Possible trainees were identified. All the material has been gathered together, and, despite some problems of formatting it to be copied to CD, it will be issued to all tutors after a final check by the writers. It will then also be available to all candidates for the courses, along with additional materials. A statement was made about the use of modules in L3 by L4 & L5 officials who do not have the same knowledge as new L3 officials, to ensure they can be trained to the level of their qualification. We need to make these available as often as possible, and as widely as possible for their benefit, as well as new L3 officials.

Dates were set for the first set of Level 3 courses throughout the country, with an analysis of which courses would be suitable in which venues. The list is shown below:

	Venue
	Disciplines/Modules

	Sheffield EIS
	All disciplines (1 day)

	Birmingham Alexander Stadium
	All disciplines (1 day)

	Eton
	All disciplines (1 day)

	Glasgow (Kelvin Hall)
	All disciplines (1 day)

	Cardiff (UWIC)
	All disciplines (1 day)

	Manchester
	Field, EDM, Photo finish, Track, Timekeeping

	Loughborough HIPAC
	Field, EDM, Photo finish

	Lee Valley HIPAC
	Field, EDM, Track, Timekeeping

	Watford
	Photo finish and Generic

	Gateshead
	Field, EDM, Photo finish

	Belfast
	Field, EDM


This is a National Training programme.  The dates for these courses are still to be confirmed, but will run within the time window above. Additional venues and date swill be identified.

Material writers and others have been asked to contribute to the development of Level 4 and 5 materials. This will shortly be brought together by Chris Cohen, so that the first drafts will be available later in the year, as expected. There was discussion about the Advanced examination, and its purpose under the new system. It was felt that it should be rewritten to fulfil its new purpose, in preparing officials to work at the top level of our sport.

A paper has been produced on “Mentoring”, and this will now be further developed by Alan Bell for distribution to prospective tutors and mentors for comment and implementation.

The work on Assessment being done by John Pickles was discussed, and requests made for assistance in helping him progress it. 

There was discussion on the need to progress the Health & Safety materials, so that Level 3 tutors can be trained to present them when doing their courses. 

There was discussion about the need to update Appendix “E” in the Handbook. Keith Davies and Moira Gallagher offered to write a first draft.

